### 13. WE MEET AGAIN

Going further: THE SEARCH FOR GOD

By giving you that story of Jesus, I put you in the position of "What you seek" to Christ; that you may find Christ; that you may love Christ."

These are three very clear stages. Have you at least tried to live (Way 382)



### LIFE EVENT



### "The Pilgrim's Journey"

Once upon a time, there was a pilgrim who longed to find answers to the Feeling restless and searching for meaning, he decided to embark on a journey into the unknown

Carrying a backpack full of questions and hopes, she ventured out a dark forest. As he progressed, he encountered challenges and temptations along his path, but he persevered courageously.

After a long journey, the pilgrim arrived at a beautiful garden in the heart of the forest. There, he found a spring of crystal-clear water and an ancient tree. The spring represented the source of wisdom, and the tree, the connection to the divine. He sat beside it.

He went to the fountain and drank from its water, and afterwards rested under the tree.

At that moment, the pilgrim understood that his journey was not about clear answers, but about experiencing a connection with the transcendent. There was gone beyond their doubts and fears to find inner peace and spiritual wisdom.

### WE SHARE:

- 1. What does the backpack full of questions and hopes that the pilgrim carries symbolize?
  He carried it with him on his journey. How does this relate to the struggles and challenges we face in our own search for meaning?
- 2. Why do you think the pilgrim finally found spiritual answers upon arriving at the Beautiful garden with the fountain and the old tree?
- 3. In the story, the pilgrim "understood that his journey was not about clear answers." What important message can we draw from that understanding in relation to our search for meaning and spiritual connection?




"God is spirit, and those who worship him must worship in spirit and truth." John 4:24

#### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. What does the idea of "going further" mean to you? spiritual quest?
- 2. How can you apply the message of the biblical passage (Joan 4:24) in your own life?

3. Have you noticed God?	, ,		
WEEKLY GOAL			

To perform mental prayer:

At the beginning:

By the sign of the Holy Cross, deliver us from our enemies, O Lord God

Ours. In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

My Lord and my God: I firmly believe that you are here, that you see me, that you...

Listen. I adore you with profound reverence. I ask forgiveness for my sins.

And thank you for making this time of prayer fruitful. My Immaculate Mother,

Saint Joseph, my father and lord, my guardian angel: intercede for me.

### Upon completion:

I thank you, my God, for good intentions, affections, and inspirations.

which has been communicated to me in this meditation. I ask for your help in putting them into practice. My Immaculate Mother, Saint Joseph, my father and lord, angel of my Guard: Intercede for me.

# 14. Confirmation, sacrament of the Holy Spirit

"Tongues of fire appeared to them and rested on each of them, and they were filled with Holy" (Acts 2,3)



### LIFE EVENT



After a year of catechesis and participation in parish life,

Juan and María are anxious about the approach of the confirmation.

They are happy because they have finally reached the goal that seemed so far away to some. months ago, they acknowledged that the experience was much better than they expected when they started a year ago. They also have some doubts, such as who they will choose as their godparent.

They are also preparing a simple spiritual retreat, in which they will have

The opportunity to go to confession. They wonder how they will feel at that moment and what they will say to God through their minister, the priest. Many emotions and thoughts fill their minds.

hearts.

### WE SHARE:

- The desire to be confirmed does not prevent knowing that the sign
   The material, the consecrated oil, signifies a completely spiritual meaning.
- 2. What will my commitment to Jesus be after my confirmation?

# THE WORD OF GOD



"The apostles persevered in prayer and with one accord, in accompanied by some women, the mother of Jesus and his brothers... When the day of Pentecost arrived, they were all together in one place. Suddenly a sound like the blowing of a violent storm came from heaven. wind, which appeared.

placing it on each of them; they were filled with the Holy Spirit

# Machine Translated by Google

And they began to speak in different languages, as the Spirit enabled them. to express themselves." Acts 1:14, 2:1-4

### WE FOUND OUT:

WEEKLY COVI

- 1. What did God want to indicate by having simultaneous translation?
- 2. What were the effects of Confirmation? And what will they be for us?
- 3. FRUITS: Saint Paul teaches us what the fruits of the Holy Spirit are: "charity, Joy, peace, patience, fortitude, kindness, gentleness, faithfulness, modesty, self-control, and chastity." Galatians 5:22 4.

THE SEVEN WOMEN of the Holy Spirit: wisdom, understanding, counsel, strength, science, piety, and fear of God.

	WEERET GOAL	-		
10 M				

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and enkindle the flame of his love.

V/. When He sends forth His breath, Lord. R/. Renew life on earth.

### LET US PRAY

O God, you have instructed the hearts of the faithful with the light of
Holy Spirit. Grant us to understand wisdom according to the same
Holy Spirit, and always enjoy His comfort. Through Christ our Lord.
R/. Amen.

# 15. The Church, the body of Christ

"You are the Body of Christ and each one of you in members of this body" (1 Cor. 12:27)



### LIFE EVENT



One day, a group of animals decided it was very important to do something to address the problems of the New World. So they founded a school and decreed that the subjects they should teach all animals would be running, climbing, swimming, and flying.

The animals that participated in the school were the duck, the rabbit, the squirrel, and the eagle.

Although before entering school all the animals had a point

Their strengths and weaknesses lay in the fact that the difficulties they encountered in other subjects caused them to perform worse in their strongest areas. Thus, their desire to cover too much led them to neglect the remaining subjects, resulting in disastrous outcomes and poor grades in those subjects where they had a weakness. innate talent.

# WE SHARE:

- 1. What is the problem that occurs with the animals?
- 2. How would you organize the subjects so that they are taught effectively?
- 3. In your home, does everyone fulfill the same roles and responsibilities?
- 4. We observe the Church; all of us who make up the Church have the same responsibilities?

### THE WORD OF GOD



"There are different kinds of gifts, but the Spirit distributes them."
of ministries, but the Lord is the same; and diversity of actions, but
God is the same God who opens everything in everyone. To each one, it is granted.
the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good: to one is granted
through the Spirit, a word of wisdom to another

# Machine Translated by Google

word of knowledge according to the same Spirit; to another faith in the same Spirit, to another gift of healings; to a power to work miracles, another prophecy, another discernment of spirits; to a diversity of languages; to another interpretation of languages. But all these things are the work of one and the same Spirit, and he distributes them to each one, just as he determines. (1 Corinthians 12:4-11)

### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. Does the Holy Spirit distribute the same gifts and charisms to everyone?
- 2. What gift do you feel you can share in the community?
- 3. Is it good that each person in the Church has different responsibilities? Why?

1 A /	-	1/1	` /	$\sim$	Α Ι
W	-	ĸТ	~	( = ( )	$\Delta$



### The Creed

It is a summary of the truths that God has revealed to us and that we do not can be demonstrated.

Just like the day you were born; you have to believe it because your parents have

He said it was that day. It's absurd that they deceive you, and therefore you accept it.



# 16. The Beatitudes

"We can't always do great things, but we can do things of great love."

(Mother Teresa of Calcutta)



### LIFE EVENT



Mother Teresa of Calcutta is an Albanian nun, naturalized in India.

He was born on August 26, 1910 in Skopje (Macedonia), lived in a Catholic family, and his mother's deep religiosity awakened his religious vocation when he was twelve years old.

While serving as a missionary in Calcutta (India), in 1950 she founded the Missionaries of the Charity through serving the poorest of the poor. Her enormous

Human and spiritual qualities distinguish Mother Teresa as a person

Humanitarian, kind, merciful, compassionate, and a defender of the poor and defenseless, which led her to become one of the most influential figures of the last 100 years, as a spiritual leader.

He received dozens of awards, including the Nobel Peace Prize in 1979 and India's highest civilian award. the Bharat Ratna in 1980, for his humanitarian work.

She is synonymous with love for the poorest of the poor and redefined the concept of "working with the poor" in modern times.

His powerful faith, his unconditional love for God and neighbor, transcended any obstacle and border, awakening consciences internationally and placing his project in favor of the most vulnerable, as a global example of kindness, peace and solidarity.

She was declared a saint by Pope Francis in 2015.

### WE SHARE:

- 1. Why is it important to know what the saints have done?
- 2. Can we copy what they have done?
- 3. We venerate the saints, we worship God. What's the difference?



Blessed are the patient, for they will inherit the earth.

Blessed are those who are afflicted, for they will be consulates.

Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they will be filled.

Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will see God.

Blessed are the merciful, for they will be shown mercy.

Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God.

Blessed are those who are persecuted for righteousness' sake, for in

The Kingdom of Heaven belongs to them.

Blessed are you when people insult you, persecute you and falsely accuse you of all kinds of evil because of your faith.

of me. Rejoice then, and rejoice again, for your reward is great in heaven;

"In the same way they persecuted the prophets who were before him" (Mt 5:1-12).

#### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. Which of the Beatitudes catches your attention? Why?
- 2. What does the text invite you to do?

### WEEKLY GOAL



M P Y S F O E A G B P D
O M W B L M D K D Y J V
E L F W R M A C F O O M
M I S E R I C O R D I A
W C K K L A F A M A T S
P G R U P F G Y H F H W
K J M T U I N S U L T S
S J P E R S E G U I T S
N I Y J I J H O M G C E
W F M P Y E N E H I B K
J A R P A U O Y T L J
A W P A C I E N T S H S

- 1.- Persones que no s'enfaden facilment
- 2.- Persones que ploren o pateixen una pena
- 3.- Persones que tenen gana
- 4.- Persones que tenen el cor net
- 5.- Persones que es compadeixen dels altres i els ajuden
- 6.- Persones que treballen per evitar la violència
- 7.- Persones que han de fugir
- 8.- Persones que pateixent comentaris negatius d'altres persones

# 17. The people of God

"You, who were not a people before, are now the people of yourselves who had not received mercy before, but now have received it (2:10).



### LIFE EVENT

A man observed a child who was alone in the airport waiting area, waiting for them to announce the departure of their flight.



When boarding began, the boy was guided by the flight attendant into the window seat. Coincidentally, the man who was watching her had his seat next to the child.

Throughout the entire flight, the child was very well-behaved and conversant animatedly. At one point he took a book and several [items] out of his bag.

colored pencils, and he became distracted painting and painting different drawings.

He showed no signs of anxiety or worry about being on an airplane.

At one point, the plane entered a very strong storm, with turbulence and

The sudden jolts startled the man, as they did the rest of the passengers. But the child seemed to be in another world. world, he remained focused on his paintings as if he were

He was sitting peacefully in his living room. Terrified by the situation, as it seemed they wouldn't make it out of the storm alive, the man was struck by the child's behavior, since in

He never expressed any fear.

Then the man asked him:

"Aren't you afraid? Don't you realize our ship could have exploded?"

In an absolute voice, and quickly lifting his eyes from his book, the boy replied:

"No, I'm not afraid. My father is the pilot of this plane!"

### WE SHARE:

- 1. What does this story teach you?
- 2. "Just as the body has many members, and each person is one of these members, though many, they form one body, so it is with Christ..."

Just as a child trusted his father, we are called to trust God as the wonderful pilot of the Church. He is guiding it. Do you think we can trust Him? Why?



"Just as the body has many members, and yet is one of them, and

These members, though many, form but one body; so also

It happens with Christ... Just as the child trusted his father, we are called to trust

in God as the wonderful pilot of the Church. He is guiding it. Do you believe that

Can we trust Him?

Why? What draws your attention to this story? The body is not composed of a

not just one member, but of many. If the foot should say, "Because I am not a hand, I do not belong to the whole,"

body," wouldn't that mean it wouldn't still be part of it? And if the ear said, "Since I'm not an eye, I'm not

I am part of the body," would I cease to be part of it? If the whole body were an eye, where would the ear be? And if everything Without that sense, where would the sense of smell be? But God has arranged each of the members in the body, according to a established plan. Because if they were all one member, where would the body be? In fact, there are many.

The body is one. The eye cannot say to the hand, "I don't need you," nor the head to the feet, "No."

"I need you." Moreover, the members of the body that we consider weaker are also necessary.

And those we consider less respectable are the ones we treat most respectfully. Thus our members

Those less worthy are treated with greater respect, since others do not need to be treated this way. But God

He arranged the body, giving more honor to the members who needed it most, so that there would be no divisions within it.

body, but that all the members should have mutual support. If one member suffers, all the others suffer with it.

He. Is one member exalted? All the others share in his joy. You are the Body of Christ, and each one in particular, members of that Corps."

### WE FOUND OUT:

1. The unity of Christians:

### WEEKLY GOAL



That they may all be one, as you, Father, are in me and I in you. That they may ... may they also be in us, so that the world may believe that you have sent me. (John 17:21)

# 18. Synodality, we walk together as brothers...

In the Holy Spirit it has already seemed good to us (Acts 15:27)



# THE WORD OF GOD



"That same day, two of the disciples were going to a small town called Emmaus, located about ten kilometers from Jerusalem. Along the way they talked about what had happened. While they were talking and discussing, Jesus himself approached and continued walking with them. But something prevented their eyes from recognizing him. He said to them, "He said to them, "He said to them.

They stopped, looking sad, and one of them, called Cleopas replied, "You are the only foreigner in Jerusalem who doesn't know..."

What happened these past few days!

"What?" he asked them.

They replied, "This refers to Jesus of Nazareth, who was a powerful prophet in works and words before God and all the people, and as our high priests and our They handed him over to be condemned to death and crucified him. We expected that He was the one who handed Israel over. But all this has now happened three days ago. It is true. that some women who are with us have puzzled us: they went in the early hours to They went to the tomb and, not finding Jesus' body, returned, saying that some men had appeared to them. angels, assuring them that he is alive. Some of our people went to the tomb and They found everything as the women had said. But they didn't see him.

Jesus said to them, "You foolish people, how slow to believe all that Jesus said to you!"

The prophets foretold! Was it not necessary for the Messiah to endure these sufferings to enter to his glory?" And beginning with Moses and continuing through all the Scriptures concerning this matter.

When they got close to the town they were going to, Jesus stopped to follow them.

Go ahead. But they urged him, "Stay with us, for it is nearly evening and the day is almost over."

He went in and stayed with them. And while at the table, he took the bread and said the blessing; then he He left and it was given to him. Then the disciples' eyes were opened and they recognized him, but he had left. disappeared from their sight.

And they said to one another, "Did he not burn within us all, as he talked with us on the road and we

# Machine Translated by Google

Was he explaining the Scriptures?" At that very moment, they set out and returned to Jerusalem.

### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. Why are they so discouraged?
- 2. What does the fact that Jesus appeared to these two disciples indicate?
- 3. Which scriptures does Jesus quote?
- 4. Can we find the idea of Synodality in this passage?
- 5. "What the Lord asks of us, in a certain sense, is already all contained in the word 'Synod'."

  Walking together—laypeople, pastors, the Bishop of Rome—is a concept easy to express with words, but it's not so easy to put into practice."

  What do we need in the parish to go together?

  WEEKLY GOAL

5th commandment of the Holy Mother

Church: Help the Church in its needs.

We help by praying, doing favors, going to Mass, serving as an altar boy...

# 19. Prayer

Jesus said to them, "Whatever you ask of God in faith, he will give you." Mt 21,22



Let's go to the temple to pray. With a candle, New Testament.

### LIFE EVENT



Once upon a time, there was a children's catechism group that They were preparing with great joy and dedication to receive Jesus in Holy Communion.

Everyone participated in the day's meetings on Saturday at the parish, together to their parents with enthusiasm and responsibility.

One day, one of those children, José, got sick and stopped attending school.

Catechism classes at the parish. At first, nobody was worried, as they thought it was something passenger. However, days passed and José did not

He was recovering. Then his mother took him to the doctor. After the tests, the doctor told José and his family that he had an illness that could worsen and become serious. They were all very worried and wondered what they could do.

One of the mothers in the catechism group said to them: "Why don't we make a chain of..." prayer among us in the catechesis group, with the children and parents, to pray for recovery From José?

Everyone liked the idea and they started thinking about how to do it. The idea was Pray every day, but at what time, where, what and how would they pray?

During the group discussion, they agreed that it would be best to meet via Zoom after work. Until then. Here, everyone agreed. Then they saw that the best time was 9:00 p.m., after dinner. And finally, they agreed that the best prayer they could say together was the rosary. And so they did.

Every day the mothers and children met to pray the rosary via Zoom at 9:00 p.m.

hours. Within a few weeks, José recovered and his illness did not worsen. But the mothers discovered that praying together did them a lot of good, for which

They decided to continue meeting every day until catechism ended many months later.

### WE SHARE:

1.



The prayer

"And when you pray, don't be like the hypocrites, who like to stand up and pray." and pray in the synagogues and on the street corners so that all the

The world will see them. I tell you, they have already received their reward. But you, to the world, see them. I tell you, they have received their reward in full ...

Pray, go into the most secluded room, lock it with a key and

Pray to your Father, present in the most hidden places, and your Father,

He who sees what is hidden will reward you.

"When you pray, do not babble like pagans, for they think that by their many words they will be saved."

They will make themselves heard. Do not be like them, for your Father knows what you need beforehand.

"until they ask him to."

You, pray thus: Our Father in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done

Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread.

our daily bread; forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us.

We forgive those who offend us; do not let us fall into temptation, but deliver us from evil.

For if you forgive others their trespasses, your heavenly Father will also forgive you; but if you do not forgive others their trespasses, your Father will also forgive you.

He forgives them, but his Father will not forgive his.

WE FOUND OUT:

1.

WEEKLY GOAL




Jesus, our peace, it is you who calls us to follow you all our lives.

Therefore, with humble confidence, we understand that you are inviting us to

To know you and to follow you. Thank you, Jesus!

In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

# 20. The miracles of Jesus

"Go, your faith has saved you. And immediately she recovered her strength (10:52)."



### LIFE EVENT



Ingrid was an eight-year-old girl. One day she overheard her mother and father talking about her little brother Carlos, who was very ill and whose family didn't have the money to pay for his treatment. They were planning to move to another apartment the following month because her father couldn't afford the doctor's bills and the rent. Only a very expensive operation could save Carlos, and her father was trying to get a loan, but they weren't successful.

He heard his father whisper to his mother, whose eyes were full of Tears. Only a miracle can save him.

Ingrid went to her room and took out a piggy bank that she used to keep

hidden in the wardrobe. He broke the piggy bank and emptied all its contents onto the floor to count them. Then he placed all the coins in

He took a jar and sealed it. On Sunday, when he went to church, he approached a crucifix, put all his savings in it, and said to Jesus:

"I'll give you all the money I have. If you don't cure Carlos, I'll tell your mother and you'll see."

A man next to her heard her and asked what problem Carlos had.

He pointed to his mother, and she told him. The man said he would give her the money for the operation. of the child.

### WE SHARE:

- 1. As the Lord told us: "Truly I tell you, if you have faith as small as a grain of sand,
  - "You would say to this mountain, 'Move from here to there,' and it would move, and nothing would be impossible for them." (Mt 17:20).
- 2. Who can perform miracles?
- 3. What does it take for a miracle to happen?



The healing of blind Bartimaeus Mk, 10, 46-52 "To

Jesus and his disciples and a large crowd leave Jericho, Bartimaeus

The blind man, the son of Timaeus, was sitting by the roadside  $% \left( 1\right) =\left( 1\right) \left( 1\right)$ 

begging.

And many tried to silence him, but he cried out even louder:

Son of David, have mercy on me!

Then Jesus stopped and called him; and they called the blind man,

saying to him, "Take heart; get up, he is calling you." Then he threw off his cloak,

She got up and came to Jesus.

Jesus answered, "What do you want me to do for you?"

And the blind man said to him, "Master, let me receive my sight."

And Jesus said to him, "Go, your faith has healed you." And immediately he regained his sight and followed Jesus in the path."

### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. Why do you think Jesus healed him?
- 2. How did people silence him?
- 3. Why Jesus is not bothered by their shouting

### WEEKLY GOAL



PINTA: Do you know that miracle?





# 21. The family

"The Gospel of the family is truly a joy for the world." Francisco)



### LIFE EVENT

Not all families are formed in the same way. Not all



They don't have the same customs, nor were they formed in the same way. There are families Some enjoy comforts, while others can barely survive or lack basic necessities. Some never worry.

for the progress and education of their children. In some, the parents work or the single father or single mother; in others, even minor children; in others, lack of work. Some live in poverty but with dignity; others in disorder and distraction.

In other cases, there are authoritarian parents who do not allow their children to grow up in an environment of trust.

Others, however, completely neglect their children and let them grow up alone, without guiding them or giving them the love they need. Many parents lacked proper education and don't know how to raise their children. Their children are somewhat rebellious and spend a lot of time away from home. Others simply don't accept their parents, or they just ask for things without making any effort to understand them.

There are homes recognized by civil law, or by the Church, and others that are not.

There are small families made up only of parents and children, and large families in which other relatives live under the same roof.

### WE SHARE:

In light of the previous text, we discussed:

- 1. Could you describe your family in one sentence?
- 2. What is the best thing about your family?
- 3. Is there dialogue in your family?
- 4. Do you have arguments at home with your parents and siblings?
- 5. Who do you trust the most?
- 6. Do you get along well with your siblings?



The prodigal son

# ANSWER THE QUESTIONS HERE



2. -



- 3. -
- 4. -
- 5. -

# WEEKLY GOAL

D	***	1
1		1
10	**	J

Thank you, Jes	sus, for the f	amily you h	nave given	me. Eve	en though	I think it	could be	

It will be better to the extent that I pray for her.

Holy Mary, Queen of the Family, pray for us. Saint Joseph,
my father and lord, pray for us.

# 22. OUR CHURCH, OUR DIOCESE, OUR PARISH

Where two or three are gathered in my name, there am I. (Mt 18, 20)



### LIFE EVENT

#### TODAY WE LEARN ABOUT THE HEALTHY CARE OF ARS



Saint John Vianney was born in Dardilly, a village near Lyon, on the 8th

May 1786. Seventeen years later he begins his priestly studies. Called to

During his military service, he is assigned to fight in Spain, but deserts and goes into hiding.

He lived in the mountains from 1809 to 1811, the year in which an amnesty allowed him to return to his village. He went back to the Seminary, but due to his difficulties with philosophy and Latin, he

A priest, Father Belley, takes him in and prepares him until he is ordained.

August 13, 1815. He remained as assistant to Father Belley from 1815 until 1818, the year in which he was assigned to the parish of Ars, a small village with 230 inhabitants. Upon sending him,

The Vicar General of the diocese told him: "There isn't much love in this parish; you will try "Introduce it."

During his years in Ars, two distinct phases can be identified: in the first, his pastoral work was limited to the parishioners of his parish, with preaching, catechesis, visits to the sick, etc. In the second, a few years later,

Her reputation for holiness spread throughout France, and huge crowds from all regions flock to Ars; sometimes people have to wait for days to go to confession. One example of this great influx of the faithful is that special trains had to be set up from Lyon to Ars.

He died on August 4, 1859, so his feast day is commemorated on August 4. canonized and proclaimed patron saint of rectors by Pius XI in 1929.

### WE SHARE:

- 1. Bishop, parish priest, deacon, layperson. What sacrament does each one receive?
- 2. How can we help in the parish?
- 3. Do you know your parish priest?



"Every day, in the temple and from house to house, they never stopped teaching and proclaiming the good news new that Jesus is the Messiah." (Phat 5:42)

### WE FOUND OUT:

- 1. What job does a bishop do?
- 2. What does a priest do?
- 3. And a layperson?

# WEEKLY GOAL



Jesus, our peace, it is you who calls us to follow you all our lives.

Therefore, with humble trust, we understand that you invite us to know you and follow you. Thank you, Jesus!

In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

# 23. Social Doctrine of the Church

"I was hungry, and you gave me food." - Jesus



### LIFE EVENT



During the pandemic, many people were unable to go to work and they had to stay home. This meant that nobody could go out.

After working, they soon ran out of money to buy food.

daily. Many began to suffer from hunger and a lack of the necessities for life.

This became a real social crisis. People were distressed and disoriented. But this situation led some to wonder;

What would Christ do in my place? And so, from the parishes, people emerged who said to themselves: we must do something. Soup kitchens were established. In the most difficult times, thousands of neighbors were served, their only support being this aid, which was the work of Divine Providence and the compassionate love of men and women of faith.

Caritas, the food bank, and the Red Cross are entities that help those most in need.

### WE SHARE:

- 1. What do you think of this true story?
- 2. Were there any soup kitchens in your area?
- 3. And you, what would you have done in this case?

## THE WORD OF GOD



"When the Son of Man comes in his glory, and all the saints angels with him, then he will sit on his glorious throne, and they will be He will gather all the nations before him, and separate them one from another, as The shepherd separates the sheep from the goats... Then the King. The kingdom prepared for you since the creation of the world.

# Machine Translated by Google

For I was hungry, and you gave me food; I was thirsty, and you gave me drink; I was a stranger, and you welcomed me; I was in need, and you called me home.

I was naked, and you clothed me; I was sick and in prison, and you came to visit me.

Then the righteous will answer him, saying:

Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give you something to drink?

And when we saw you a stranger and welcomed you, or naked and clothed you? Or when we saw you sick, or in jail, and we came to you?

And the King will answer them, "Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me."

Matthew 25:31-41

### WE FOUND OUT:

1. The Church, throughout the centuries, has developed a social teaching that springs of the Gospel. It is the Social Doctrine of the Church. It is the Gospel applied to life. social, to communal life. It's about helping with money, with goods, with prayers,... Everyone does what they can for others.

# WEEKLY GOAL

	_

### Mc 14:7

"You always have the poor with you, and you can always do good to them."

that he will want.

Color and write what it represents:

